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Hanover Township Sewer Authority

May 20, 2013
Hanover Township Building
Chairman Greg Call called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Board members attending were Chairman Greg Call, Vice-Chairman Timothy Seech, and
Secretary/Treasurer Nancy Voelker.  Others attending were Solicitors John Salopek and Frank Paganie,
Gannett Fleming Project Engineer Paul Pennington, office assistant Patty Garrett, and six township residents/property owners.  
Executive Session: There was an executive session held after adjournment of this meeting to discuss litigation issues. No action was taken. 
Meeting Minutes: Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of May 6, 2013; Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Voelker presented the April treasurer’s report.  The Operations account began the month with $84,632.61 with deposits of $60,261.36 and expenditures of $33,057.16 for an ending balance on April 2013 of $111,836.81.  The Pennvest account had a balance of $3,966.35, the Phase 1 Tap account had a balance of $85,436.93, and the Phase 2 Tap Fund account had a balance of $162,040.69.  Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the April treasurer’s report; Mr. Call second. Motion passed unanimously.
Invoices: Mrs. Voelker made a motion to pay the invoices totaling $14,602.14.  Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion to pay payroll for Patricia Garrett for April 15-30, 2013 in the amount of $708 with $1.45 Quickbooks  service fee.  Roll call: Mr. Call—Yes, Mr. Seech—Yes; Mrs. Voelker—Abstain. Motion passed.
New Business:  Need to know how to allocate payments from customers who are on payment plans, but behind on their bills.  According to the solicitor, sewer and debt service gets paid first, then tap interest, then tap principle.
Solicitor Paganie will send over the Inflow and Infiltration letter to send out to homeowners found in violation of I&I section of the Rules & Regulations.  

A meeting will be scheduled to discuss the Bella Contract 6 punch list issues.
Old Business:  Exhibit B has been submitted for the Cincinnati takeover agreement.  Mr. Solopek will get the figures together in order to start the work to finish the project under the bond
Water shutoff notices will be part of our collection practices, which are still being revised.
We are in the process of evaluating different billing software programs.  One was seen in-use at Findlay Township Municipal Authority; another will be demonstrated in the office on June 12.  One requirement is that the program works with the new PA American Water readings and billing program that is due in October.  
There are inconsistencies in the billings of the customers.  The full audit of each account is on-going.  

The industrial rate for process water from AL Solutions has been set at $10 per 1000 gallons.  This item is closed.  

The Malfunction Report for the sewage running onto a neighbor’s property has been sent to the township for submittal to the Washington County Sewage Council to investigate. 
The business that wanted to reduce from four EDUs to three EDUs is advertising to rent the 4th EDU.  This business owes a tap fee for the 4th EDU.  This item is closed. 
Commercial sewer rate changes—no action at this time.

Kurek property has been determined to be uninhabitable.  This item is closed.  
Solicitor Report:  The DEP Consent Decree has been terminated effective May 2, 2013.  This item is completed.

Buncher Development still needs to submit a Letter of Interest before a pre-application conference can be scheduled.  

Engineer Report:  Still working on punchlists for several contracts.
The Bavington Interceptor has received approval and PennDot has issued the permit for the additional bore under US22 for WCCED.  A Developer’s Agreement is needed to move on with the project.

Mrs. Voelker made a motion to pay PNC Bank requisition No. 91 in the amount of $2,232.57; Mr. Call second. Motion passed unanimously. 

Mrs. Voelker made a motion to pay requisition P2-25 in the amount of $13,601.42; Mr. Call second. Motion passed unanimously.
Starpointe tested the sewer line extensions.  All lines passed.  Gannet Fleming (GF) to send the Authority the results of the testing.
GF recommends billing AL Solutions by discharge rather than water usage due to their water recycling process.  
Public Comments: A property owner questioned options when a tenant runs up a large unpaid sewer bill.  The Authority is revising their notification policy that addresses this situation.  Solicitor Salopek will specifically address this property owner’s concerns before the next meeting.
Adjournment:  Mr. Seech made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:06 p.m.; seconded by Mrs. Voelker.  Motion passed unanimously.         

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________

______

Nancy Voelker, Secretary
 
